
























 
 

  
 

Hi Mike and Manisha,  

Below is our response to the Administrative report put forward by the the RDOS planning department: 

Response to Zoning Bylaw Amendment – Electoral Area "F" Accessory Dwelling 

Thank you for providing the staff report and administrative recommendation regarding the zoning amendment 
application for 2624 Forsyth Drive, Electoral Area “F.” 

We understand that Administration is recommending denial of the application based on concerns related to the 1.0 
Hectare Policy, lack of community sewer connection, and general policy direction for the Greater West Bench area. While 
we respect these considerations, we ask that the Regional District also give full weight to Option 2 – approval with 
conditions, should outright approval (Option 1) not be considered viable at this time. 

Specifically, we propose that approval be granted subject to the following conditions: 

1. Engineered Septic System – A professionally designed septic system be prepared and approved by Interior 
Health to demonstrate the viability of onsite wastewater disposal for the accessory dwelling. The system will be 
appropriately sized and designed to ensure the protection of the environment, the subject property, and 
surrounding areas. Unfortunately, at this time this area is not supported by community sewer; therefore, a septic 
system is the only practical option to manage wastewater for the proposed accessory building. 

2. Geotechnical Oversight – The geotechnical assessment completed by Rock Glen Consulting Ltd. (February 6, 
2025) confirms no evidence of slope instability within the proposed construction areas and provides detailed 
construction and drainage recommendations. A Schedule B will be issued for permitting, with a qualified 
geotechnical engineer overseeing all geotechnical aspects of construction for the accessory dwelling.  

We believe these conditions directly and effectively address the concerns raised by Administration. With these measures 
in place, the proposal will: 

• Remain consistent with the objectives of the OCP, particularly with respect to supporting residential uses and 
allowing for accessory dwellings in Small Holdings areas. 

• Ensure that public health, environmental protection, and slope stability are safeguarded through professional 
engineering review and regulatory approvals. 

• Provide the applicant’s family with much-needed additional housing in a manner that is both technically feasible 
and responsibly managed. 

For these reasons, we respectfully request that the RDOS consider Option 2: approval with conditions, as a balanced 
solution that upholds both policy intent and the practical needs of the applicant. 

As discussed, I have attached a photo of the enviroseptic pipe system we like to use. Also note that the pipes go to a 
concrete distribution box and concrete settling tanks.  

I have attached a link to the system below for your reference. 

chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://www.makeway.ca/wp-
content/uploads/2023/10/Brochure-MakeWay-2023.pdf 
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